




Courtesy Translation 

Ms Sigríður Á Andersen 

Chair of the Standing Committee on  

Foreign Affairs 

Alþingi 

150 Reykjavík 

ICELAND 
6 November 2020 

Dear Colleague, 

In your letter of 10 June 2020 you requested that delegates from your committee be 

allowed to attend the COSAC plenary meeting under the German Presidency.   

In view of the situation in Europe with regard to the pandemic, we have decided to 

organise the LXIV COSAC under the German Presidency from 30 November to 

1 December 2020 as a video conference only.  

As we wrote in our letter of 25 August 2020, the COSAC Presidential Troika has agreed 

that observers and special guests will in future only be included if the agenda has a direct 

thematic connection to the state of the parliament requesting attendance.  

The agenda of this virtual COSAC meeting has such a connection in the case of Session II 

“Lessons learned – Cooperation in the EU in the event of pandemics and in health care”. 

As Chair of the Standing Committee on Foreign Affairs, you are welcome, along with a 

further member of your committee, to dial into the video conference. We would, 

however, like to point out in advance that, due to the meeting’s unusual format as a video 

conference and the resulting restrictions on time, observers and special guests can only 

be given the floor if sufficient time is available. 

This virtual COSAC will be a public meeting and can be followed on:  

https://www.parleu2020.de/en. 

We ask for your understanding on this decision and look forward to our next meeting 

either in-person or in a virtual format.  



Stay healthy! 

Yours sincerely,  

Sgd. Gunther Krichbaum  Sgd. Guido Wolf 

Chairman of the Committee  Chairman of the Committee 

on European Union Affairs  on European Union Questions 

German Bundestag  Bundesrat 


